From: Amy Cardinale
Subject: HB3063
Date: Wednesday, February 27, 2019 10:31:03 AM

Good Morning,

As an Oregonian, a mother, a teacher and a human being, | am writing to BEG you to oppose HB 3063. |
am not a flat Earther. | am not a conspiracy theorist. | do not make medical decisions for my family
based on what a celebrity says or something | read on a blog. | am a mother who wants her child to have
the freedom to get an education and doesn't want to see her child harmed by a

vaccine that previously caused encephalitis. (Caused by DTaP) Yet this adverse reaction is NOT enough
to get a medical exemption.

My son should not be discriminated against simply because he cannot tolerate the DTaP vaccine. His
right to a public education as an American citizen should not be stripped from him due to my legitimate
concern for his health.

Where there is risk, there must be choice.

Vaccines are the only pharmaceutical product not subjected to the gold standard double-blind placebo
studies necessary to determine the actual safety of the product. They have NEVER been tested for
safety in the combinations given per the CDC vaccination schedule. (Rotavirus, DTaP, Hib, PCV13 and
Polio vaccines are recommended to be given at the same time at the age of 2 months, yet have NEVER
been tested together to see if the combined effects are harmful.)

In 2018, 95.8% of K-12 children in Oregon had 2 doses of MMR. Not a single case of measles has been
found in Oregon schools.

There is NO outbreak. There is NO emergency.

Vaccine manufacturers are immune from liability. HB 3063 MANDATES a medical treatment that can
cause permanent harm or death. The American Medical Association Code of Medical Ethics Opinion
2.1.1 states:

"Informed consent to medical treatment is fundamental in both ethics and law. Patients have the right to
receive information and ask questions about recommended treatments so that they can make well-
considered decisions about care."

| ask that you oppose HB 3063 and maintain medical freedom for Oregonians. Please listen to your
heart and to the concerned citizens of this state do the right thing.

Sincerely,
Amy Cardinale
Lake Oswego, OR 97035
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